Exhibit 6

JONES DAY

77 WEST WACKER • CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60601.1692 TELEPHONE: +1.312.782.3939 • FACSIMILE: +1.312.782.8585

June 14, 2013

VIA E-MAIL

Ed McNeil Assistant to the President AFSCME, MI Council 25 600 W. Lafayette, Ste. 500 Detroit, MI 48226 emcneil@miafscme.org

Re: Retiree Benefit Restructuring Meeting

Dear Mr. McNeil:

As a follow-up to my letter dated May 20, 2013, a meeting has been scheduled for Thursday, June 20, 2013, at 10:00 a.m. at the Coleman A. Young Municipal Center, 2 Woodward Ave., 13th Floor Auditorium, Detroit, Michigan 48226 to review the restructuring plan for retiree benefits developed by Emergency Manager Kevyn Orr. On behalf of the Emergency Manager, I am inviting the American Federation of State, County and Municipal Employees, Michigan Council 25 to attend this meeting to learn about the City's restructuring plan. Due to space limitations, we are requesting that only <u>two</u> representatives from each union or retiree association attend the meeting. This meeting is not open to the general public or to the media, and no video devices, phone cameras, or other recording devices will be permitted in the auditorium. Please arrive at least 30 minutes before the start of the meeting to allow enough time to register. Proof of identification and your affiliation is required and will be checked prior to entering the meeting.

Please confirm in writing (including names, contact information, and affiliation) the two representatives of your union or association that will be attending the meeting no later than Tuesday, June 18, 2013. To the extent one or both of your representatives will need to be released from work to attend the meeting, please note this in your response and we will coordinate with the City's labor and employee relations department to ensure such employees are excused from work to attend the meeting.

We appreciate the willingness of the American Federation of State, County and Municipal Employees, Michigan Council 25 to participate in these discussions and look forward to your input with respect to these important issues.

June 14, 2013 Page 2

Sincerely,

Brian West Easley

cc: Mr. Kevyn Orr

Mr. Lamont Satchel Mr. David Birnbaum